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	              VALE OF ALLEN PARISH COUNCIL

	 MINUTES


of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING, held at Witchampton village hall on Tuesday 21 September 2021 at 7:30pm
	Present:
Chairman - Cllr S Tong 
Cllr S Bushell, Cllr S Hanstead, Cllr S Warnock, Cllr J Campbell, Cllr J Van Etten, Cllr D Burford-May, Cllr T Read, Cllr T Collie
I Hanstead, Parish Clerk.


21.048 RECORDING, PHOTOGRAPHY, SOCIAL MEDIA

No applications.
21.049 APOLOGIES 

Received from Cllrs K Mitchell, Dorset Cllrs R Cook and P Brown.  Absent Cllr C Bailey.
21.050 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ITEMS ON THE AGENDA

Cllrs Van Etten and Collie declared an interest in the planning appeal which is behind their homes.  

21.051 REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS TO PARTICIPATE IN A MEETING

There were no Requests for Dispensations to report.

21.052 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No public present.
21.053 MINUTES

Members unanimously approved the minutes of Tuesday 24 August 2021 Parish Council Meeting (pages 13 - 17).
21.054 DORSET COUNCILLORS REPORT
Cllr Brown provided a summary of issues from Dorset Council before the meeting
· Dorset Council is working closely with the UK government to help resettle families here in Dorset
· Dorset Council's Moors Valley Country Park and Forest has been voted the best play trail in the UK
· We owe a massive debt of gratitude to all the veterans who have served in the Armed Forces. 58,000 of whom live in Dorset. The last few weeks have been especially tough for many veterans. If you or anyone you know needs some support, please reach out
· The fun story. A wheel was found in pipe and solved flooding mystery in Horton Heath. Dorset Council had previously unsuccessfully tried to clear the culvert at Horton Heath with industrial water jet machines and a gully tanker. However, it was not until contractors sent down a robotic camera that the source of the problem was identified - the wheel of a trailer. That is one very happy member of the highways team!
Cllr Cook provided a written report:

· B3087 works – information about the issues and works starting 20 September.  (Highways had already email the Parish Clerk who had passed on the full details)

· There is currently a consultation running on future management arrangements at Queen Elizabeth Leisure Centre (QELC) in Wimborne.                                                                                              

Dorset Council does not own the leisure centre at Queen Elizabeth School, but it manages and subsidises its community use at a cost of over half a million pounds each year. This means the funding of QELC is far higher than any of the eight leisure facilities the Council owns, which have to share what is left of the £1.7m per year leisure centres budget.

There is a good level of alternative leisure provision in the local area, with a high number of public leisure facilities within a 20-minute drive time, including three owned by Dorset Council. There are also several large private and budget leisure clubs within a 10-mile radius; and this high level of competition continues to have a negative impact on the centre’s trading.
21.055 FINANCIAL MATTERS
a) Bank Reconciliation – members noted the cash book and bank statement up to 8 August reconcile.  Cllr Mitchell had seen the accounts under the ‘members quarterly audit’ and raised no issues.
b)  Financial Regulations – members agreed a variation on the use of a company debit card.

c) External Audit 2020/21 – members noted that the auditor had found a minor arithmetical error.  This was duly amended and signed by the chairman and clerk and returned to the auditor.  A copy had been placed on the council’s website.
d) Payments – members approved payment of:

	
	Details
	Description
	Total (£)

	1
	Salaries
	Sept
	547.84

	2
	CT Mee
	R&BT seat (Aug)
	13.00

	3
	CT Mee
	Bus shelters
	75.00

	4
	NALC
	Councillors’ Guide
	56.90

	5
	HMRC
	PAYE
	445.00

	6
	CT Mee
	Manswood seat (Sept)
	13.00

	7
	CT Mee
	R&BT seat (Sept)
	13.00


Proposed and unanimously approved.
Over £100 payments since last meeting were noted:

	Details
	Description
	Amount (£)

	Salaries
	August
	616.34

	Expenses
	Qtr 1
	141.80


21.056 PLANNING CONSULTATION 
Members noted the comments they had already made observations on prior to the meeting (indicated with *) as Dorset Council’s deadlines do not tie in with Parish Council meetings:
	Address
	Proposal
	Comment

	3/21/1086 – 12 Witchampton Mill, Witchampton*
	Replace conservatory roof with flat roof terrace, replace existing internal window with double door for access to roof terrace, add dormer to South-East Elevation and mini dormer to South-West Elevation.  
	Support

* should reduce light pollution because the glass gabled roof of the conservatory is being replaced by a solid flat roof It should also be more energy efficient.

* same size, so no change in footprint

* doesn't appear to be any impact on the neighbours

	3/20/1345 – Land to the South of 9 & 10 Ashbury Cottages, Hinton Martell 
	A planning appeal in respect of Demolish existing storage building and erect a replacement building for use in Use Classes B8 storage / B1(a) office space, (amended plans received). 
	Object

Reasons remain unchanged from those originally submitted to Dorset Council.

In particular, to highlight to the Appeal panel, emphasising:

· Setting a dangerous precedent within the village for inappropriate development outside the linear form of the rural edge

· Potentially setting a precedent for commercial premises being converted at some future stage to residential, again affecting the linear form of the village

· The sample building picture provided by the applicant is out of context, in a different completely different setting (comparing apples and pears).




b) Planning Committee  
The chairman started discussion by saying:

· at the last meeting, a Planning Committee formation was agreed, but not the shape, form, responsibilities etc.

· it would take as long as it takes, through discussion, to agree a way forward

· for the Parish Council, it was an issue of operational practice on how to deal with a planning application

· parish council meetings do not tie in with Dorset Council meetings

· a new committee would unlikely meet two-weekly

· there are practical issues such as hall hire, clerk’s responsibilities

· how would the committee help members and the electorate without any undue bias?  No one understands local issue other than the local councillors.

Discussion among members took place, expressing their concerns, thought that the last meeting was not clear as several were lead to believe that ‘in principle’ was to further discussion, not actual voting for a new committee.  Some members expressed concern about time involved, clashes potentially with full time employment, Ward sizes different so workloads for the larger Wards would be double the smaller ones, so proportionality of representation was an issue.  It was raised that a full council meeting has the benefit of diversity of employment/profession, where a small committee would lose this.  There would be a difference in responsibility , being greater for any member on a planning committee.
Criteria for making decisions had been raised previously and was consider a potential improvement to process planning applications.
21.057 PRIVACY
a) ID Badges – Cllr Bushell had provided a useful link to a specialist company.  Photos would be required (to be taken at a future meeting).  A company logo would be useful.  The Clerk to circulate a draft agreed with the chairman and vice chairman. The badges were approved.

b) .gov.uk – details from one of the approved companies provided by DAPTC had been previously circulated answering the question raised at the last meeting.  Costs had been provided, but it was agreed to get another quote from another company also provided by DAPTC.

It was agreed to move to .gov.uk email addresses and for the parish council’s website.  Target date being 1 April 2022, with budget provision being made for next year.

The website technical support was currently being discussed with the current provider to undertake the administration of the website.  If this resulted in a positive response, it was agreed to move to a fully accessible compliant website (although the current website meets the requirement mostly with a note of exceptions, as the law requires). 

More information on price comparison between companies was required before a decision on which company would be used to take the council forward.

21.058 FLY TIPPING

One reported case of fly tipping in the middle of the road in Bowerswaine during the night.  Dorset Council removed it with a couple of hours of reporting.

A solar powered camera had been set up in Woodcuts for observation on a ‘regular’ dumping site.

Although only one reported incident since last meeting, it was acknowledged that it was removed speedily.
21.059 VERGES

Highways issues are still required by the Clerk.  A full list to be presented at the next meeting to discuss a way forward.
21.060 DORSET COUNCIL COMMUNITY GOVERNANCE
After discussion, it was agreed that members would provide a list of properties which could benefit for re-aligning between Wards – numbers of properties, not addresses at this stage.  An outlined plan in A4 size to be provided to the Clerk for circulation.  Details of environmental, economic, local considerations, along with possible precept issues should also be provided. This would be placed on the November agenda for full discussion.

This would be a Part 2 agenda item as addresses may be identifiable.  As this was at a very early stage, it would be unwise to make proposals public.

21.061 MATTERS OF INFORMATION

Cllr Warnock – The seat in Hinton Martell has collapsed due to being rotten.  A potential donation to replace the seat was possible.

· The contractor is being chased to start the fountain refurbishment.

Cllr Read – advised that next year’s Witchampton gardens in bloom would be held 11 and 12 June.
Meeting closed 21.29pm
Signed  S Tong


Date 20 October 2021 
Chairman
VALE of ALLEN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Parish Council Annual Meeting held 21 September 2021 

